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Dear Bryn Mawr Neighbors,

You are invited to the last event of the year
sponsored by the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood
Association and free to all.  There will be a hay

ride, santa, live music, hot cocoa and marshmallow
roasting.  Bundle up and join the fun.

4:30-5:30 Drum Circle with Smiling Drum Ensemble 
4:30-6:00 Visit Santa
4:30-6:30 Roast Marshmallows & Drink Hot Cocoa
5:00-6:30 Hop on the Hay Ride

Cuppa Java will stay open late this night for an
adults only party.

Saturnalia
Saturday, Dec. 9th, 4:30-6:30 P.M.
On Cedar Lake Road in downtown Bryn Mawr

After a two-year hiatus, the
BMNA Community Projects
Committee is once again

looking for good ideas to improve
Bryn Mawr. You could have the per-
fect suggestion.

Timeline: 
Ideas will be solicited from now
until February 2024. The commit-
tee will meet in March of 2024 to
identify workable projects and
present them  to the board at their
April Board Meeting.
Request for proposals December 2020
- February 2024 
Submit a brief proposal to
jessica.wiley@bmna.org by Febru-
ary 29, 2024

Those who have submitted an
idea will be asked to complete a
short Google form about specifics
of the project. 
- Describe the project
- Who will lead the project? 
- What will it involve? 
- How much funding is needed?
- Who will benefit from the project?

The committee evaluates suggestions
using the criteria listed below. 
•  Is there leadership (an identified

neighbor) to get the project done?
•  Is it possible (politically, physically)?
•  Does it meet the budget (Up to

$1500)?
•  Is it sustainable long term?
•  Does it have neighborhood wide

impact?

The BMNA Community Project
program has been in place for the
last 16 years. Projects from past
years include: 
•  Awnings at Greenhouse Salon

and Spa in collaboration with
the Racial Justice Committee

•  Utility box wrap on Cedar Lake
Parkway and Ewing

•  Hanging plants at The Villa Care
Facility in collaboration with Har-
rison Neighborhood Association

•  Doggy Waste Stations installed
throughout the neighborhood 

•  Garden plantings at
Anwatin/Bryn Mawr school sign

•  Installation of an original Stacia
Goodman mosaic in downtown
Bryn Mawr

•  Support for Minneapolis Nature
Pre-School and Nature Play
Adventure Camp for 4-7 year olds 

•  Traffic speed indication sign
•  A bee hotel placed in J.D. Rivers

Children’s Garden
•  Construction of a bench at

Brownie Lake
•  Buckthorn removal in Chestnut

Park/Fruen Mill area over six
years

•  Construction of a Little Library
on Penn Avenue 

•  2011 Pedal to Pedal garden bike
ride; which culminated in a
renewal of our alternate year gar-
den tour program

•  Downtown banner project, part
of a joint City of
Minneapolis/BMNA NRP project

•  Ash Borer identification project:
Our team identified more than
800 ash trees in Bryn Mawr and
presented neighbors with a vari-
ety of options

•  Energy Challenge. Over 80
neighbors joined the challenge
and received statistics about
their energy use. From this proj-
ect we leveraged our relation-
ship with SEE to receive two
cash awards that benefited
BMNA initiatives

•  Redesigning the Upton garden in
Area 4.  Our first community
project; we completed a remake
of the Upton garden

The Community Project Commit-
tee includes BMNA board members
Steve Harvey, Area 7; Jay Peterson,
Area 6; Joanne Michalec, Area 4; Jessi-
ca Wiley, Area 3; Susan Verrett, Area 2,
Addie Arnold, Area 2, and Neighbor-
hood Coordinator, Lynda Shaheen. 

Taste Of Anwatin

For more information – Call 612.668.2477

Saturnalia

For the Good of the Hood!
BMNA Yearly COMMUNITY PROJECTS
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BRYN MAWR NEIGHBORHOOD
ASSOCIATION 
Board Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, November 8, 2023 
6:30– 8:00 PM
Hybrid Meeting

Board and Staff
Kate Knuth – President
Brian Treece – Vice President
Jessica Wiley – Secretary
Liv Nielsen – Area 1 Co-Rep
Sue Verrett – Area 2 Co -Rep
Allison Batzi– Area 3 Co-Rep -OL
Beth Franzen - Area 4 Co-Rep
Joshua Nichols -Area 4 Co-Rep
Colleen Dhennin - Area 5 Co-Rep
Beth Turnbull - Area 5 Co-Rep
Katy Kessler - Area 5 Co-Rep
Haven Stephens - Area 6 Co-Rep
Drew Quirk– Area 6 Co-Rep
Stephen Harvey – Area 7 Co-Rep
Anne Hartman- Area 7 Co-Rep
Chris Etz – Emeritus
Jay Peterson – Emeritus
Barry Schade – Emeritus
JoEllyn Jolstad – Bugle Editor
Lynda Shaheen – Communication/

Development Coordinator
Patty Wycoff – Event Coordinator

Guests:
Neil Trembley – Area 3
Alec Werning – Area 4
Meredith Gingold – Area 4
Mark Dhennin – Area 5
Anne Jacobson – Area 5
Gail Freedman - Area 6 -OL
McKenzie Erickson - Harrison
Cam Gordon - Minnesota Environ-

mental Justice Table -OL
Nazir Khan – Minnesota Environmen-

tal Justice Table - OL
Carla Pardue – Loppet Foundation
Raquel Counihan – Loppet Founda-

tion
Patricia Evenson -OL
Steve Rinne – OL
OL – online

Call to Order at 6:32 PM.
Agenda approval moved, seconded.
Motion carried.
Minutes from October 11, 2023,
moved, seconded. Motion carried.

Loppet Foundation – Upcoming
World Cup Race at Theodore
Wirth Park.  Carla Pardue/
Raquel Counihan
First time in 22 years a world cup
event held in U.S. February 17/18.
10k and Sprint Race; will include par-
ticipants from U.S, Norway Sweden,
Denmark, Italy. 3 renowned Minneso-
ta skiers. 15,000 free tickets, 700 paid
tickets in Grandstand. Looking for
volunteers. Go to lopetcup.org No
parking on site. Park and Rides at
Dunwoody and West End. Road clo-
sures 11/16 to 11/19 on Theodore
Wirth from Highway 55 to Plymouth.
FAQ will be sent to neighbors in our
e-newsletter. Questions or concerns

can also be sent to Anne Hartman,
BMNA Board member and World Cup
Race Ambassador.

HERC (Hennepin Energy Recovery
Center) Proposal – Liv Nielsen
Cam Gordon/Nazir Khan – Minneso-
ta Environmental Justice Table. Vice
President Brian Treece facilitated the
discussion, reminded Board members
that the IRPP (Issue Review Process
Proposal) from the Minnesota Envi-
ronmental Justice Table and a copy of
the petition was sent in August. Hen-
nepin Co Board directed closure of
HERC by 2028 – 2040. 22 legislators
have signed the petition in support
of closure. Discussed how to reduce
waste, alternatives to burning, how to
divert waste by increasing compost-
ing and recycling. Questions about
proof of concept, where has reduc-
tion worked? Liv moved to have
BMNA sign the petition to close the
burner. (Petition does not have a clo-
sure date.) Second by Beth Turnbull.
Further discussion. Motion passed – 8
yes, 4 no. 

City of Minneapolis – Report
shared from Councilperson Lisa
Goodman
Lunch w Lisa on November 15. Last
yard waste pick up week of Novem-
ber 27. Street sweeping in Bryn
Mawr completed. Minneapolis mov-
ing forward with 3rd precinct station
rebuild.  Public hearing on Mayor’s
budget proposal on Dec 5. Virtual
LRT rail safety meetings held. City
leaders celebrate Kmart demolition.
Climate funding/ climate equity plan
will result in increased fees. Goal of
carbon neutrality by 2050. 

Crime Prevention Specialist
Report – Report shared from
Shannon McDonnough
Crimes reported included property
crimes of stolen phones, jewelry, and
a catalytic converter. No violent
crimes reported.  Board and neigh-
bors can view crime stats at
https://www.minneapolismn.gov/res-
ident-services/public-safety/police-
public-safety/crime-maps-dash-
boards/crime-locations-map/

Treasurer Report– Roberta Jordan
Working on 2024 budget draft. Have
inquiries out for new insurance com-
pany.

Communications & Development
Coordinator Report - 
Lynda Shaheen
City Council candidate forums went
well. BMNA financial support was
$190. Scheduled two LRT tours. A
potential smoke shop proposed for
Bryn Mawr Market; not zoned to be a
smoke shop. A neighborhood car-
jacking story was clarified to have
been a misunderstanding; there was
no carjacking. Thanks to those who
worked on the Business Improve-
ment Grant for $40,000 from city –
Steve, Lynda, Jessica, and Haven.
Question as to whether BMNA media

can advertise events at local business-
es. Lynda will ask our city legal
resource for clarification. Give to the
Max on November 16. Will ask Board
members to give throughout the day
to qualify for a golden ticket from the
site. Any donation amount qualifies.
November and December will be a
big push for member donations.

Event Coordinator Report – Patty
Wycoff
Harvest Dinner set for November 16.
Door prizes from Cuppa Java, Bobby
and Steve’s. Holding a “best side dish”
contest. School has lots of needs for
new to country students who need
new or gently used winter clothes.
Will add school needs to Harvest din-
ner collection. Saturnalia on Saturday,
December 9. Santa booked. Looking
into Loppet truck with haybales for
hayride.

Bugle Report - JoEllyn Jolstad
The 20th is the deadline for
articles/ads. There is no Bugle in Janu-
ary 2024.

Webmaster – Jeremy Staffeld
Reviewing and refreshing site.

Committee Reports
Schools –Colleen Dhennin
Attended school board meeting virtu-
ally. School Transformation conversa-
tion happening in next 12 – 18
months. Community engagement
being planned.  Encourage us to be
present to advocate for Bryn Mawr
and Anwatin. JoEllyn added that the
district is looking to consolidate
schools. Next meeting is 5:30, Tues-
day November 14. Colleen will be
collecting clothing donations for stu-
dents new to country.
Active Transportation- Josh Nichols
Ride to Farmer’s Market for pump-
kins was great. Alec Werning is new
committee treasurer. Exploring bike
infrastructure on Penn Ave North
into Harrison. Completed an IRP
(Issue Review Process) for support
for bike infrastructure on Penn
Avenue So from LRT to Wayzata
North to Cedar Lake Rd. Josh moved
that the Board authorize the active
transportation committee to pursue
bike infrastructure with City, County
and Park Board. Drew second. Motion
carried.
Racial Justice – Steve Harvey
Proposing budget for 2024 be same
as 2023 or addition of $100. Cooper-
ating with other BMNA committees
on initiatives. Talking with Maya Cen-
ter (former Royal Foundry) about
using space. Exploring Major Taylor
Six Day Race and the Major Taylor
Bike Club for film series. Working
with Big Hill Books for book read-
ings; Meet and Greet in January with
North Minneapolis Football Coach.
Will have an article in the Bugle
explaining the voluntary “tax” pro-
gram set up to pay Lower Sioux Indi-
an Community to honor their lands. 
Parks – Chris Etz/Barry Schade
An at-large Park Board Commissioner
resigned; one will be appointed. Bryn

Mawr Meadows done in November
with plans for the season. Trails that
connect with trails outside the neigh-
borhood not done, ran out of money.
Skills course for bikes is complete.
Cedar Lake Park Annual Meeting
November 14. New pavilion at Bde
Maka Ska opened. Food provided by
Pimento, owned by a Bryn Mawr
neighbor. Open year round. Elizabeth
Schaffer sponsored a meeting on tak-
ing care of trees. Anna Peterson from
Area 7 attended. Opus pulled applica-
tion for sub-division at their site. May
apply to build on their surface lot. 
Gateway Project – Karen Frederickson/
Dennis Juillerat
Irrigation winterized.
Gardens – Drew Quirk
Winterizing all gardens. Newton Tri-
angle finished for this year, plant in
spring. Downtown planters being
done.
Finance/Membership – Jessica Wiley
Committee met November 6 to
begin 2024 budget draft. Draft sent to
Board members two weeks prior to
December meeting for review, vote at
January 2024 meeting. Will apply for
our CPP dollars from City before
year’s end. 
Community Projects - Jessica Wiley
Have asked to have this funded for
2024. Will be calling for proposals
from December through February.
Meet in March to identify projects.

Other Standing Reports
ROC/Basset Creek Valley Update
Jessica shared information on ROC
(Redevelopment Oversight Commit-
tee) formed in 2000 to guide re-
development in Bassett Creek Valley.
The committee receives no funding
from the city. BMNA has 4 reps-
Colleen Belmont, Michael Martens,
Winston Wildebush and Ben Gansky.
Lisa Goodman has two reps – Naomi
Chu and Karen Frederickson. (Vida
Ditter was Lisa’s rep for 25 years)
More information at https://min-
neapolis2040.com/media/1502/bas-
sett-creek-valley-master-plan.pdf

Discussion Items, New Business,
Updates and Announcements.
Adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

NEXT BOARD MEETING: 
Wednesday, December 6, 2023, Board

Retreat
Wednesday, December 13, 2023    

Upcoming Events:  
Harvest Dinner – November 16, 
Saturnalia – December 9, 
Blood Drive – December 15

BMNA
Reporter

The BMNA invites and encourages
participation by every resident to
each program, service and event
organized by the BMNA. Should you
require an accommodation in order
for you to fully participate, or if you
require this document in a different
format, please let us know by con-
tacting our neighborhood coordina-
tor at organizer@BMNA.org  at least
five days before our event.

No Bugle in January. Next issue is February 2024!



www.bmna.org December 2023/January 2024     The Bryn Mawr Bugle 3

Area 3

Congratulations to Area 3 resi-
dent Mayor Frey nominates
Margaret Anderson Kelliher as

city operations officer. Mayor Jacob
Frey has nominated Margaret Ander-
son Kelliher as the city operations
officer. Anderson Kelliher has held
top roles for the Minnesota House of
Representatives and Department of
Transportation. She currently leads
the City’s Public Works Department.

As city operations officer, Anderson
Kelliher would oversee the Office of
Public Service. The office has 17
departments including:
- The 311 Service Center.
- Regulatory Services.
- Race, Equity, Inclusion & Belonging.
- Community Planning & Economic
Development.

She would also lead thousands of
employees Citywide to ensure high-
quality, coordinated services.

Anderson Kelliher has served as
the City’s Public Works director since
February 2022. She has led City infra-
structure projects including:
- Street reconstruction in downtown
and north Minneapolis for the Upper
Harbor Terminal project.
- Safety and transportation needs on
East Lake Street.
- The overhaul of the City’s stormwa-
ter tunnel system.

The City Council will consider the
nomination at its Nov. 16 meeting.

Area 3 

Newton Ave gave a fond
farewell to beloved letter car-
rier, Don, on November 14.

Don served Bryn Mawr for 21 years.
His dedication was greatly appreciat-
ed. As neighbors wrote,  I “will miss
his presence”,  “through the years, I
have come to know him, he is really
a sweet guy”  and “we have truly
been privileged to have had such a
devoted mail carrier.” On “one of
many horribly notable snowfalls with
a very cold temp to boot...... ren-
dered Don stuck on Morgan Ave in

his little mail truck. I could sense his
‘’ the mail must,,,,’’ loyal attitude as he
pondered a plan.” Congratulations to
Don on his well-deserved retirement.

Area 3

Award-winning artist/writer
Lauren Stringer has been given
the University of Minnesota

Libraries’ Kerlan Award. The Kerlan
Award is given yearly in recognition
of an author or illustrator’s excep-
tional attainments in the creation of
children’s literature, support of the
creators of children’s literature
and/or their generous contributions
and support of the University of Min-
nesota Libraries’ Kerlan Collection of
Children’s Literature. Lauren was hon-
ored along with Laurie Hertzel, for-
mer Star Tribune book editor. Con-
gratulations, Lauren.

Lauren was also honored earlier
this year as a Minnesota Book Awards
finalist for her book, The Dark Was
Done. 

Area 4
Area 4 Neighbor and McKnight Fiber
Artist Fellow Marjorie Fedyszyn part of
The Great Northern Winter Festival

Marjorie Fedyszyn (she/hers)
will exhibit new works for
the culminating exhibition

of her fellowship with the Great
Northern Winter Festival at the Tex-
tile Center, January 16 - April 1, 2024.

To celebrate the new work featur-
ing an onsite installation and works
in cast paper, the exhibition will be
featured as part of The Great North-
ern Festival of winter events. There
will be a reception and artist talk
Tuesday, January 30, 5-8pm at the Tex-
tile Center 3000 University Ave. SE,
MPLS, MN.

Revisiting a technique learned in
2017, Fedyszyn has explored the pos-
sibilities of knitted and knotted cot-
ton rope throughout the fellowship
year, combining it with the hand-
made abaca paper she makes, she
then casts the knitted rope in paper.
Marjorie Fedyszyn is a 2023 McK-
night Fiber Artist Fellow

December 26, 2023 Full moon, the Dakota Tahecapsun Wi or antler shed-
ding moon.

December 30, 2017 Morning walk at -15º near the abandoned railroad
track in Bassett Creek Park. Over-wintering robins
drinking from the springs in this area, which still
have green vegetation around them.

January 7, 2017 Mink appeared from under the ice on Bassett Creek
near Fruen Mill, looked around, and ducked back
under. Dark, slim, about two feet long.

January 18, 2021 Red fox checking out the den under a storage shed
near the Bryn Mawr School parking lot, where a fox
couple has raised litters of kids each year for the last
three years. They moved out after an unleashed dog
scared them.

January 25, 2024 Full moon, the Ojibwe Namebini Giziz or sucker
moon.

Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church

Welcomes You!
V

We Worship Each Sunday @ 10:30 a.m.
Hybrid worship in-person and Zoom.

For Zoom link email info@brynmawrchurch.org
V

All Are Welcome Here!
COMPLIMENTARY ADVERTISEMENT In Exchange for BMNA Meeting Space
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Recycling
www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us/

solid-waste
(612) 673-2917

Bryn Mawr Recycling Schedule
Monday Tuesday Wednesday

Area 1 December 4
December 18

January 2
January 15
January 29

Areas December 11
4W, 5W, 6, 7 December 26

January 8
January 22

Areas December 12
2, 3, 4E, 5E December 27

January 9
January 23

Use it up, wear it out, make it do, do without. Recycle.

From the Editor

Happy Holidays!

Once again, the Bugle is jam-
packed with BMNA Board,
neighbor and community sub-

missions. So I am yielding this space
for the informative article below.

But before I sign off for the next
two months (no Bugle in January) I
want to say how much I have
enjoyed this year. So many great
BMNA events are back in full force.
The recent Harvest Dinner was a
smashing success and I know that
Saturnalia will be as well. I am filled
with gratitude for the members of
the Board, the BMNA staff and you
the neighbors who make up this
community and give the Bugle true
value and purpose by reading it. 

- JoEllyn Jolstad, editor@bmna.org

Mni Sota Makoce Honor Tax: A
concrete step to support land
justice

Anew program, initiated by
lawyer and treaty rights expert
Jessica Intermill, offers Min-

nesotans a way to voluntarily con-
tribute to the Dakota community as
an acknowledgement of how they
have benefited from Dakota land.
Many organizations have created
land acknowledgements, formal state-
ments based on an understanding of
how U.S. treatymaking and broken
treaty promises took the lands from

Indigenous People. While this is an
act of respect, Intermill wanted to do
more. She was struggling with the
notion that her family in Nebraska
had benefited from stolen land.
Based on a California plan, she
worked with the Lower Sioux Com-
munity, a federally recognized tribal
nation in Minnesota to create the
Mni Sota Makoce Honor Tax.

Like a property tax, a voluntary
honor tax is paid to a sovereign
nation which in turn allocates those
funds according to their own priori-
ties. It is not considered a donation
and is not tax deductible. It was
important to Intermill to return
wealth back to the tribal govern-
ment, where it was taken from. 

According to Intermill, people
“who live in, work on, and visit tradi-
tionally Dakota land” can make pay-
ments directly to the tribe. It is
entirely voluntary and each individ-
ual decides what the correct amount
is. Contributions have come from all
over Minnesota and as far away as
New York and California. According
to Aziza, a donor from Minneapolis, “I
wanted to be accountable. My family
has benefited from these lands for
three generations.” (mnhonortax.org)

To find out more, or to make an
honor tax contribution, go to
www.mnhonortax.org/

- Jessica Wiley, Area 3

NORTH END HARDWARE

Winter is coming!

Bring your 
snow blower 
in for service
and 
maintenance.
Pick up and 
delivery available.
Give us a call.

TORO • SNAPPER • LAWN BOY

SNOW BLOWER / LAWN MOWER SALES & SERVICE

NORTH END HARDWARE & RENTAL

at PENN & LOWRY

Darryl Weivoda, Owner

(612) 529-9151      Northendhdwr@aol.com

EXCEPTIONAL
SERVICE



Resources for
Renters

With winter approaching,
here's a reminder about
heat rules and winter pre-

paredness for renters.

Heat Rules for Minneapolis
• Minneapolis renters must have
access to heat Oct. 1-April 30.
• The heating equipment must be
capable of keeping your space at
68ºF.
• If the heat stops working in your
rental unit, tell the property owner
or manager right away. If the heat
can’t be fixed immediately, the prop-
erty owner must provide two tempo-
rary heat sources to each rental unit.
• If the property owner or manager
doesn’t respond, you can report it to
the City to get help from an inspector.

Call 311 or 612-673-3000 to report
an issue. 311 is open 7 a.m. to 7 p.m.
on weekdays and 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.
on weekends. Outside of 311 hours,
call 911 to report low or no heat. The
311 agent or 911 dispatcher will take
your contact information, and an
inspector will contact you to set up
an inspection as soon as possible.
From Sept. 15 to May 15, there is
always an inspector on duty to help
renters who report heat issues.

If you have questions about your
rights as a renter, call HOME Line at
612-728-5767 or Legal Aid at 612-334-
5970.

Winter Preparedness
While property maintenance is the
responsibility of the property owner,

there are steps that renters can take
to prepare their homes for cold
weather. Here are some ways you can
keep your home safe and warm this
winter:
• Check smoke detector and carbon
monoxide detector batteries month-
ly, and change the batteries every six
months. Smoke detectors and carbon
monoxide detectors are required in
every rental unit in Minneapolis.
• If you use space heaters, make sure
you’re using them safely. The National
Fire Protection Association has tip
sheets in multiple languages for heat-
ing safety.
• Consider using an inexpensive win-
dow insulation kit to keep your
apartment warmer and save money
on utility bills.
• Review your lease to see if you’re
responsible for snow removal or
other seasonal maintenance. Call
HOME Line at 612-728-5767 if you
have questions about your lease.
Report rental issues to 311
Contact 311 to report rental housing
issues or speak to a housing liaison.
You can also track complaints online
on the 311 property complaint dash-
board.

Protection From Heat Being
Shut Off
The Cold Weather Rule is now in
effect. The Cold Weather Rule means
that if you can’t pay your home heat
bill, your heat can’t be shut off Oct. 1-
April 30. If you get a notice about dis-
connecting your primary heat source,
make sure to immediately contact the
utility and set up a payment plan.
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According to the Minnesota
Department of Health, the
opioid epidemic affects all

Minnesotans, with overdose deaths
remaining at a devastatingly high
level. 

What is Naloxone?
Naloxone is a potentially life-saving
medication that can reverse an
overdose caused by opioids such as
heroine, morphine, oxycodone/oxy-
contin, fentanyl, and methadone. It
can be administered by intramuscu-
lar (IM) injection or a nasal spray,
and also intravenously by medical
professionals. It will not reverse a
non-opioid overdose caused by
alcohol, stimulants such as cocaine
or Adderall, or anti-anxiety drugs. 

Good Samaritan Law
In situations involving substance
use, the fear of legal action can
deter people from both giving or
seeking help. ‘Steve’s Law’ is Min-
nesota’s Good Samaritan and nalox-
one access law, expanding availabil-
ity of the drug, and allowing any-
one in Minnesota to carry nalox-
one. It grants civil immunity to
those administering naloxone and
provides some criminal immunity
for someone calling 911 while
experiencing an overdose.

Naloxone Available to Purchase
Naloxone in IM injection form, Nar-
can®, and other nasal spray brands
can be bought online without a

prescription. Many
pharmacies now
carry naloxone. 

Where to get free
naloxone and fen-
tanyl test strips

In researching this
story, I found the
Steve Rummler
HOPE Network
(SRHN) enormously
helpful. Their web-
site includes a map
of sites where you
can pick up SRHN’s
free overdose IM

naloxone kit and also fentanyl test
strips that can detect the presence
of fentanyl in opioids and non-opi-
oids. Go to the following link for a
site near you: steverummler-
hopenetwork.org/what-we-
do/naloxone-access-points/
Free individual and group training 

Learning how to identify and
react in an opioid overdose situa-
tion, and getting comfortable with
administering either IM or nasal
spray form naloxone, are all key to
saving a life. SRHN offer Zoom
training sessions, their online train-
ing module is on demand, and you
can request free group training.
Visit the SRHN training page to
learn more: steverummlerhopenet-
work.org/resources/i-want-nalox-
one-training/

Who should have naloxone in
their first aid kit?

In a word - everyone! Including
businesses. SRHN’s Executive Direc-
tor, Alicia House, told me that bring-
ing this awareness to the general
public is vital to reducing the num-
ber of opioid overdose deaths.
Please share this article!

Resources
Steve Rummler HOPE Network -

952-943-3937 
Minnesota Department of Health

Naloxone Partners -
health.state.mn.us/communi-
ties/opioids/naloxpart.html

- Carolyn Bastick, Area 5

The City  
ci.minneapolis.mn.us

1200 Glenwood Ave. N.

Minneapolis, MN

www.northwesterntire.net

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 5/1/15.

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 2/01/2024.

15% OFF
COUPON

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 2/01/2024.

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/14.

$2995 Stop in for a 
FREE estimate

Call for a
Quote

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 2/01/2024.

BATTERY SALE

WINTER CAR CARE 

PACKAGE

OIL CHANGE WITH

FREE TIRE ROTATION

We Repair All 

Vehicle Types

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 2/01/2024.

20% OFF

SAVE
on 

SNOW TIRES

Consider Adding Life-Saving Naloxone
to your First Aid Kit
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CALL TO LEARN MORE & SCHEDULE A TOUR
TheTheodoreApts .com  |  612-448-9120

100 APARTMENTS, 100% AFFORDABLE

• 
apartments

• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

M A N A G E D  L I V I N G  S PAC EA N

CONTACT US TO SCHEDULE A TOUR
2840  North Wayzata Blvd.. | Minneapolis, MN 55405

TheTheodoreApts.com | TheTheodore@ecumen.org

NOW OPEN & TAKING RESERVATIONS!

UP TOONE MONTH FREEwhen you take 

See details online.
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BMNA We had 80+ neighbors
attend the BMNA spon-
sored Harvest Dinner this

year.  The food was incredible.  We
had a competition of side dishes and
the spread was impressive.  BMNA
provided 3 roasted turkeys, a
vegan/gluten free potato side dish
and salad.  Our top 3 recipes won a
prize donated by local businesses.
Thank you Bryn Mawr Pizza and
Deli, Cuppa Java and La Mesa for
donating the prizes.  

We collected 136 personal items
(such as, shampoo, lotion, toothpaste,
etc.) to be donated to Simpson Hous-
ing. Thank you to Bryn Mawr Market
and Bryn Mawr Soap Company for
their door prize donations.  

First Prize-kale, chick pea, parmesan
roasted carrot salad
Jaymie Wahlan and Aaron Bingea

Bryn Mawr Pizza & Deli gift certifi-

cate

Second Prize-cheese enchiladas
Liv Nielson and Kris Reznikov

Cuppa Java gift certificate

Third Prize-cucumber sushi roll
Jennifer Ikoma-Motzko and Mike

Motzko

La Mesa gift certificate

The first place winner recipe will be

printed in the February 2024 Bugle.  

Rasmusson
Cleaning Service

L.L.C.

Airbnb
Commercial
Residential

218-451-8413
www.rasmussoncleaning.com
“Don’t Fuss, Call Us”

Harvest Dinner
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2

9

16

23

30

Bryn Mawr Bikes 
to the Minneapolis
Farmer’s Market for
holiday decorations

Taste of Anwatin 
5-7:30pm

Saturnalia - BMNA
Winter Festival in
Downtown Bryn
Mawr 4:30-6:30pm

BMNA Monthly
meeting 6:30pm
Bryn Mawr Church,
6:30pm & Google
Meet. Email 
coordinator@bmna.
org for joining link.

Last Call with Lisa
Goodman, 4-7pm
email info@friends-
forlisa.com for
details

Blood Drive, Bryn
Mawr Church
12-6pm

31

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association Calendar - December 2023
All meetings are open - everyone is welcome. Neighbors are urged to attend and participate in meetings and activities of special interest to them.

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association and its committees meet at Bryn Mawr Elementary School during the school year, unless otherwise noted. 

On Thursday, November 2,
Board members Haven
Stephens, Brian Treece, and

Jessica Wiley joined about 9 other
Bryn Mawr neighbors for another tour
of the Bryn Mawr Light Rail Station.
The tour was led by Kaydee Kirk,
Community Outreach Coordinator for
the Green Line Extension Project.

The platform is nearly done. Those
who bike were glad to see that bike

trails will be accessible from the plat-
form via at-grade rail crossings. 

Crews were working on the bridge
from Penn that will connect with the
platform, either by stairs or an eleva-
tor. The bridge will be glassed in to
protect pedestrians and bikers from
wind, rain, and snow, but it won’t be
heated. 

There is no specified parking near
the bridge, but there is a circular

Saturnalia
Saturday, December 9, 4:30-6:30pm

in downtown Bryn Mawr

Blood Drive
Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association

Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church
Church Basement

420 Cedar Lake Rd S

Minneapolis, MN 55405

Friday, December 15, 2023
12:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.

Please call 1-800-RED CROSS (1-800-733-2767) or visit RedCrossBlood.org and
enter BMNA to schedule an appointment.

Touring the Bryn Mawr Light Rail Station

drop off where buses, Ubers and cars
can pull over to let riders off. 

Kaydee and a project engineer
explained how once the line is com-
plete, there is about a year of testing
trains and fine-tuning timing before
the line can open. The suburban sta-
tions, St. Louis Park, Hopkins, and
Eden Prairie may be able to begin
testing in a year. The whole line is
scheduled to open in 2027.

- Jessica Wiley, Area 3

Minneapolis Public Schools Winter Break - December 18-January 1

Minneapolis Public Schools Winter Break - December 18-January 1



Be part of the Bugle!
Email your neighbor news to  bugle@bmna.org or 
drop it in the Bugle Box at the Bryn Mawr Market.
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Parks
www.minneapolisparks.org
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New Year’s Day
Holiday

BMNA Monthly
meeting 6:30pm
Bryn Mawr Church,
6:30pm & Google
Meet. Email 
coordinator@bmna.
org for joining link.

Racial Justice 
Committee, 
6:30-8:00pm Online

Submissions due 
for next Bugle. Drop
in the Bugle Box at
the Market or email
bugle@bmna.org

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association Calendar - January 2024
All meetings are open - everyone is welcome. Neighbors are urged to attend and participate in meetings and activities of special interest to them.

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association and its committees meet at Bryn Mawr Elementary School during the school year, unless otherwise noted. 

No Bugle in January! 
Next issue is February 2024.

Holiday Bingo with Minneapolis Parks and Rec
Friday, December 15, Harrison Recreation Center
The holidays are right around the corner, so come to Harrison
Recreation Center December 15 and participate in Holiday-
Family Bingo!! This activity is for families and youth 8 years
and older who can't wait to play bingo with us. No dobbers
necessary to play, we will provide the markers for the boards.
Space is limited. Pre-registration is strongly encouraged  at
www.minneapolisparks.org .

A Mighty Ducks New Year
Sunday, Dec. 31
Parade Ice Garden | 2-5pm | $6 | All Ages
Ring in 2024 with a family-friendly celebration and a classic
made-in-Minnesota movie.  Event Line-up- (2pm): Crafts,
games, movie trivia, concessions for sale. (3pm): "The Mighty
Ducks" screens on the Parade ice rink, with audience seating
in the stands. (4:45pm): Light show and early New Years'
count down. Register at minneapolisparks.org/register #3812.

Nature Connections Winter Trees
Wirth Park, December 14, 1-3pm
Let nature observations inspire artistic creations! We will hike
around the park to look at the shapes, forms, textures, and col-
ors that we observe in different tree parts and tree species,
then we'll move inside to craft small seasonal arrangements
that you will take home to display. 



10 The Bryn Mawr Bugle December 2023/January 2024 on the web at

Youth & Schools

We Need Your Insights!

Community
Education is
looking to

hear from you!
Please take a few
moments to com-
plete the brief sur-
vey as we collect feedback and
insights on what offerings you want
to see in the upcoming sessions. 

- Matt Branch, Youth & Adult 
Enrichment at North High School 

Join Us at Taste of Anwatin
Thursday, December 7, 5-7:30 p.m.

Games in the gym, food and
drinks for purchase, tours of
the school, and Karaoke! Music

concert at 6:30 in the auditorium. Pro-
ceeds from food and game sales bene-
fit the Anwatin Activities Fund. We are
also collecting new and gently used
winter clothing for all ages. 

Teach After School at Bryn Mawr
and Anwatin

Minneapolis Community Edu-
cation, which runs the after
school program at Anwatin,

Mon-Thurs will offer after school pro-
gramming at Bryn Mawr on Tuesdays
and Thursdays beginning October 31.
In addition to fun classes, students
who participate will get a snack and
transportation home, all at no charge
to families.

ALC (Extended Learning) is aca-
demic support taught by licensed
staff. ALC runs from 2:15-3:30pm. The
Beacons (enrichment) program is
community based. Beacons runs from
3:30-5:00pm. 

Do you or someone you know want a
part-time job sharing an interest with
youth?

Beacons activities may include
crafts, hobbies, games, or athletics
that can be shared with elementary
or middle school youth.  The pro-
gram is looking for instructors for
programs that will run from October
31 up to Winter break.  These are
paid positions and supplies are pro-
vided.  There will be another session
after Winter Break if that fits instruc-
tors’ schedules better.  Anyone inter-
ested in teaching a class can contact
Wendell Johnson at Anwatin Commu-
nity Education:  612-668-2470 or 
wendell.johnson@mpls.k12.mn.us.

This is a great way to support
young people in our community to
develop healthy lifelong interests and
relationships with community mem-
bers! 

Contact Information For Our
Community Schools
Bryn Mawr Elementary (PreK-5)
252 Upton Avenue South
612-668-2500
brynmawr.mpls.k12.mn.us

Anwatin Middle School (6-8) 
International Baccalaureate
256 Upton Avenue South
612-668-2450
anwatin.mpls.k12.mn.us

Anwatin Community Education
612-668-2470
commed.mpls.k12.mn.us

North High School (9-12)
1500 James Ave. North
612.668.1700
north.mpls.k12.mn.us

City of Minneapolis Curfews
Age Sun-Thurs Fri-Sat

Under 12 9:00 pm 10:00 pm
12-14 10:00 pm 11:00 pm
15-17 11:00 pm 12:00 pm



Be sure to check references, State Agencies. BBB, etc. and inquire about bonding when using any new service.

Rates: $4.50 minimum (4 lines, approx. 40 characters per line), $.50
per additional line. FREE ads for lost, found, free items, pets & youth
ads. Due Date: 20th of preceding month. Instructions: No ads over the
phone please or accepted without payment. Drop off in the Bugle Box
at the Bryn Mawr Market or email bugle@bmna.org.

SERVICES

CONCRETE/BRICK/STONE/MASONRY: Repair
or New - foundations, driveways, sidewalks & steps, 
garage slabs, also kitchens & bathrooms. Call Gary 
651-423-6666.

SNOW REMOVAL, SHRUB, TREE & LAWN CARE:
Premier Lawn & Snow, Inc. providing reliable snow
removal, lawn care, tree and shrub trimming with qual-
ity results for SW Minneapolis since 1987. For prompt
estimate call or text Dennis (952) 545-8055.

YOUTH SERVICES

LOOKING FOR A PET SITTER? I have previous
experience fostering dogs and have 2 dogs myself. I
love all animals and would be happy to care for them.
Whether it’s feeding your hamsters while you’re away,
taking your dog(s) on a walk, playing with the cats… 
I can do it. You can email me, at
emilymw2004@gmail.com if you’d like me to clarify
anything or figure out the details.

Want 
Ads

The BryN MAWr

NeighBorhood AssoCiATioN

2915 Wayzata Boulevard, Minneapolis, MN 55405

BMNA Board Members
President: Kate Knuth president@bmna.org 651.308.9921
Vice President: Brian Treece vicepresident@bmna.org 763.229.3663
Treasurer: Roberta Jordan treasurer@bmna.org 612.377.6086
Secretary: Jessica Wiley secretary@bmna.org 612.374.3481

Area Representatives
1 Liv Nielsen liv.nielsen@bmna.org 612.719.9734
2 Addie Arnold addie.arnold@bmna.org 970.343.2825

Karen Frederickson karen.frederickson@bmna.org 612.558.1910
Susan Verrett susan.verrett@bmna.org 612.377.7447

3 Allison Batzli allison.batzli@bmna.org 612.708.2135
Mark Henry mark.henry@bmna.org 917.374.5216

4 Beth Franzen beth.franzen@bmna.org 612.229.8123
Josh Nichols josh.nichols@bmna.org 763.267.8905

5 Beth Turnbull beth.turnbull@bmna.org 612.423.3033
Colleen Dhennin colleen.dhennin@bmna.org 763.639.1868
Katy Kessler katy.kessler@bmna.org 952.289.5430

6 Lindsey Lyrenmann lindsey.lyrenmann@bmna.org 319.594.9654
Drew Quirk drew.quirk@bmna.org 612.770.4984
Haven Stephens haven.stephens@bmna.org 651.208.4517

7 Anne Hartman anne.hartman@bmna.org 612.257.0069
Steve Harvey steve.harvey@bmna.org 612.374.3613
Anthony Ramirez anthony.ramirez@bmna.org 612.516.2177

Emeritus Board Members:
Christopher Etz christopher.etz@bmna.org 612.378.2987
Vida Ditter vida.ditter@bmna.org 612.374.1481
Joanne Michalec joanne.michalec@bmna.org 612.377.3348
Jay Peterson jay.peterson@bmna.org 612.377.4677
Barry Schade barry.schade@bmna.org 612-203.1758
Kevin Thompson kevin.thompson@bmna.org 612.296.5409

The Bryn Mawr Bugle is an open-forum newspaper published by the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association. Content is based
entirely on volunteer submissions which may be emailed to bugle@bmna.org. Articles will be printed at the discretion of the
Editor.  The Bryn Mawr Bugle is published every month except January. Distribution is free to Bryn Mawr residents; copies
are also available at the Bryn Mawr Market, Bryn Mawr Mobil and Cuppa Java. Opinion articles represent the opinion
of the writer, not necessarily those of the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association or the Editor of the Bugle. Submissions may be
edited for length without altering the letter writer’s message. Under the law, writers, like journalists, may not commit libel, be
obscene, reveal names of juveniles accused of crime, invade personal space, or incite to riot.

Copy deadline for the February issue is January 20!
Display & Classified Ads are due January 20th. Ads must be pre-paid & camera ready. 

Call Deryck Jolstad at (612) 377-8968 or djolstad@msn.com for rates.
GENERAL ADVERTISING POLICIES:All ad copy is subject to approval by the paper, which reserves the right to reject
or request changes to an ad. Ad placement does not imply endorsement by the BMNA. The advertiser, not the paper,
is responsible for the truthful content of the ad. Readers use service/product providers at their own risk and are sole-
ly responsible for checking references, state agencies, BBB, etc.

Bugle Corps

Editor
JoEllyn B. Jolstad 612.377.8968
bugle@bmna.org

Communications and 
Development Coordinator
Lynda Shaheen 612.234.7819
coordinator@bmna.org

Events Coordinator
Patty Wycoff
612-239-1710
events@bmna.org

Police Liaison CCP/SAFE
Shannon McDonough 
612.398.4707
shannon.mcdonough@minneapolismn.gov

Advertising
Deryck Jolstad 612-377-8968
advertising@bmna.org

Mailing Address
2915 Wayzata Blvd.
Minneapolis, MN 55405-2145
Drop Off Box
Bryn Mawr Market, 
behind the counter

Webmaster
Jeremy Staffeld 906.361.1595
webmaster@bmna.org

COORDINATOR CORNER
Lynda Shaheen

Communications & Development Coordinator
612.234.7819 • coordinator@bmna.org
Contact for BMNA Meeting information

Spiritwear Sales

Sign up for email list at BMNA.org

Bugle also available at
www.bmna.org

Areminder that in addition to being deliv-
ered to your doorstep, the Bryn Mawr
Bugle is available online at bmna.org. Click

on the Bugle logo on the home page to read the
current edition or go under the ‘Bugle’ tab to see
past editions and to learn more about advertising
rates and submission deadlines.

Are You New to the Neighborhood? 
Contact Your Area Representative

for a Welcome Packet!
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